
















































































































DRAFT CONSERVATION FOR LIGHTHORNE - REVIEW 
 
“This 1994 report is the result of an independent survey and analysis of the buildings and landscape 
form of the village of Lighthorne.  It identifies the architectural, historical and environmental 
qualities of the settlement and gives recommendations for the continuing preservation and 
enhancement of the Conservation Area.  It was undertaken for and behalf of Stratford-upon-Avon 
District Council by architect Richard Crook.  The report was used to inform boundary alterations to 
the conservation area that were approved by the District Council’s Planning Committee on 25 
January 1995.   The Committee also resolved that the contents of the report should form the basis of 
a fully published document, available for purchase from the District Council.  Whilst the formal 
publication was never produced for purchase the contents of the draft report has been accepted as 
material consideration to inform planning decisions and appeals.” 
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